
Sent: Monday, November 4, 2024 1:40 PM 
To: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Review Application - 33303 - Sudbury 

 
I am writing to formally support the Police's review for the Aura nightclub due to 
concerns regarding its impact on the local community and its potential to undermine 
several key licensing objectives. As outlined under the Licensing Act 2003, I believe the 
following objectives are at risk: 
 

1. The Prevention of Crime and Disorder: Aura nightclub has become a 
hub of anti-social behavior, with numerous incidents causing disturbances in 
the area. Reports of anti-social behaviour have become increasingly frequent, 
affecting the safety and well-being of local residents. 
2. Public Safety: Significant overcrowding on the surrounding streets has 
been occuring from clients who come to the club and park their cars around the 
club, on nearby streets, particularly due to inadequate parking facilities. This 
overflow causes dangerous congestion, with vehicles double-parking or blocking 
driveways, increasing the risk of accidents and obstructing access for 
emergency vehicles. 
3. The Prevention of Public Nuisance: Noise levels from the club, as well 
as the crowds of people congregating outside, have become a significant 
nuisance for residents. Music, shouting, and loud conversations continue well 
into the early hours, disrupting the peace and causing regular disturbances to 
those living nearby. 

Given the ongoing issues, I strongly urge the council to carefully consider the impact of 
Aura nightclub’s operations on the local community and take appropriate measures to 
mitigate these problems. 
 

Thank you. 
 

Kind regards, 
Teo Benea 

Cllr for Sudbury ward 
 


